ASKHAM PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 8th 2018

Present

Mr Lowther (in the chair), Mr Cann, Mrs Harker, Dr Smith, Mrs Robinson

Mr Slee (EDC councillor), Mr Hughes (CCC), Mr Stones (parishioner)

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

75.1 Apologies for absence.
Mr Calland – on holiday.

75.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.

75.3 Minutes of the meeting held on November 13th 2017

Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Lowther.

75.4 Chairman’s report.
Mr Lowther reported that the notice boards at Askham and Helton had been repaired but had nothing else to report.

75.5 Public comments and concerns.
Nothing was raised.

75.6 EDC and CCC reports.

EDC – Mr Slee reported that a zero increase in the EDC portion Council Tax was to be agreed.

CCC – Mr Hughes reported that the CCC Council Tax would be increased by 3% to cover the increased cost of service provisions as more services had to be paid for The condition of the road to Widewath would be looked at.

75.6 Finance.

Bank balance at 30/11/17   6024.20

                         29/12/17   5954.20

All cheques had been cleared.

Mr Lowther signed the statements.

The Clerk reported that a new cheque had been issued for Lowther Forestry as the payee on the original had been incorrect.

Accounts to be paid;-  Clerk’s salary  300.00

                               ½ SLCC sub.        36.00

                                                        336.00

Payment was authorised and the cheques signed by Mrs Harker and Mr Cann.

In the bank account following clearance ;- 5618.20

b) Dr Smith presented the budget and precept requirement that had been worked on by him and Mrs Harker. It was accepted unanimously and Dr Smith and Mrs Harker were thanked for their work.
It was proposed by Mr Cann, seconded by Mrs Harker and agreed unanimously that the precept should be the same as the previous year – 6500.00. 
The CTRS grant would be 97.00 and this would be deducted from the total precept making the requirement 6403.00.  
c) Risk management assessment.
Mrs Drinkwater explained the risk management assessment that she had drawn up and it was accepted by councillors.

75.8 Moor Divock.
Mr Cann had drawn up a draft response to the LDNPA’s request for information on the historic and recent usage of the Moor Divock track and there was some discussion but general agreement that it was a fair representation.

Mr Cann and Mr Lowther would work on the final document.

75.9 Helton phone box and defibrillator.
There had been correspondence between Mr Calland and BT and it had been agreed that an engineer would inspect the box and determine whether there was an electricity supply which could be reinstated. Mr Calland was not present to give further information.

Mr Hughes left the meeting.
75.10 Updates.
a) Interpretative boards.

Mr Cann circulated the latest version of the text for one of the boards.

It was suggested that the best site for the upper board would be near Town Head Farm.

Maps and illustrations were yet to be done.

Mrs Robinson reported that the grant application would be made in the next financial year.

Mrs Robinson, Mr Lowther and Mr Cann would discuss.

b) Village greens, wild areas and trees.

 Mrs Robinson would try to arrange a meeting with Andy Whitworth, Lowther Forestry.
It was suggested, and agreed, that it was necessary to put together tree management and wild area management plans for the long term. Daffodil numbers could be increased and wild flower plugs planted in the verges down the hill towards the church.

c) Lighting.

Mr Cann reported on a meeting about lighting that he had attended. EDC intend to devolve responsibility for lights that they had previously approved to parish councils. A report of the meeting is attached.

There was considerable discussion.
Mr Cann and Mr Lowther would investigate whether it would cost less if the PC declined to take up the EDC’s formal agreement to accept responsibility for lights and instead installed lights on houses.

Mr Slee reported on Barton PC which had accepted the transfer. Money had been set aside by EDC for the devolution of footway lighting and lights would be upgraded before transfer.He would find the person who could answer question about the transfer and would send information to the Clerk.

d) Website.

The Clerk would send the relevant information to Mr Johnson who had agreed to administer the site.

75.11 Post Office facility at the Community Centre.
The PC had agreed in general terms to support the continued use of the centre for an outreach Post Office.

A review of the service was due to be carried out by PO as the post mistress from Bampton was not keen to carry on with providing it.

The PC would be asked for 100.00pa to cover costs of the service by the Community Centre committee as the post mistress had refused to make any payment.
 Mr Cann proposed that this payment should be made if it meant that the service could be retained.

Dr Smith seconded the proposition and it was agreed unanimously.

Mr Slee would inform the Clerk of the outcome of the review.

75.12 Councillors’ concerns.
Mr Cann brought up the EDC Governance review. It was agreed that the council should remain as it was – no change of numbers of councillors or amalgamation with another council.

Mrs Harker was concerned about a blocked drain near the Queen’s Head and that the road mirror had not been erected at The Cross. The Clerk would contact CCC Highways about the drain.

75.13 Items for the next agenda.
Review of insurance – additional quotes.

Mirror.

75.14 Dates of next and subsequent meetings.
Mondays  March 12th
              May 14th
              July 9th
              September 10th
              November 12th
There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.45pm.

Tasks agreed.
JC and TL   Moor Divock response to LDNPA

AR, JC and TL – interpretative boards.

AR – meeting with Lowther Forestry.

JC and TL – lighting.
